
 

Department for Education, Children and Young People  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 27th August  

Gr 5/6s Volleyball & Come & Try Day 

Kingborough Sports Centre  

 

Wednesday 28th August  

Huonville High Visit (some 5/6 students) 

11:30 – 12:50 Huonville High  

 

Thursday 12th September 

Musica Viva Performance 

2pm GP Room.  

 

Friday 13th September 

Illawarra Jumping Jacks 

 9:15 Gym 

 

Tuesday 17th September  

Huon Valley Red Ball Tennis 

Cygnet Tennis Club Grade 3/4 students 

 

Thursday 26th September  

Rev It Up Program 

Huonville Primary School.  Gr 6 

 

Friday 27th September 

Last day of term 3 

 

 
I wish to acknowledge the amazing efforts of our Year 5/6 

students and say thank you for the huge reduction in swearing 

at our school since the end of last term.  This cohort has really 

taken to heart the core messages around 

• The importance of caring for others and showing 

empathy so that children feel more safe at school 

• Being responsible role models for younger students and 

each other 

• We choose the language we use and can make 

respectful choices that help others 

 

Earlier in the year, teachers received multiple complaints about 

the 5/6s swearing every day.  That is now a very rare 

occurrence. 

 

But our work isn’t finished yet.  The student surveys from last 

term noted that the 3/4 cohort also swear often.  In a check-in 

with one of our 3/4 classes this week, half of those students 

complained about the frequent swearing by classmates. 

 

Now that we again have wonderful role models in our student 

leaders, it is time to tackle the problem with our 3/4 classes.  

Their teachers and I are currently addressing the matter with 

them. 

 

Once again, I am requesting the help of parents.  Some sound 

advice on how to talk with your children about swearing can be 

found here: How to Talk to Kids About Swearing 

(verywellfamily.com)  Thank you for your help as we work to 

create a more respectful and safe school environment for your 

children. 

 

As a side note, many parents would be aware that too many 
children and adolescents are grappling with the increase in 

unkind and harmful messaging on social media.  The core 

principles around caring for others, empathy, being responsible 

digital citizens and making respectful choices apply equally.   

 

 

Book Week Assembly 

Well done to students and staff for your 

enthusiastic participation at the Book Week 

assembly and, thank you to the parents who 

attended.  Creativity abounds; the book 

character costumes were impressive!  While 

dressing up is certainly fun, the important 

takeaway is that a lot of enjoyment can be had 

by getting to know many different and 

interesting characters through the vast 

collection of books and authors available to 

us.  Never stop reading! 
 

Kind regards 

Darryl Williams 

 

https://www.verywellfamily.com/how-to-talk-about-swear-words-with-kids-6544775#:~:text=How%20you%20approach%20swearing%20with%20your%EE%80%80%20child
https://www.verywellfamily.com/how-to-talk-about-swear-words-with-kids-6544775#:~:text=How%20you%20approach%20swearing%20with%20your%EE%80%80%20child
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